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30th March 2020 

Dear year 11 parents and carers 

This is a difficult time for all, not least those who were expecting to sit exams after the 
culmination of 11 years of schooling.  It is deeply frustrating that we do not yet know the 
fine detail of how grades will be awarded.  Please find some government guidance, released 
last week, about exams at the end of this letter.   
 
As students will have an opportunity to sit their GCSE exams should they wish to reject the 
grade they are awarded it is important to keep this option alive by staying familiar with the 
work to be examined.  As a school we do not know when this exam series will be, but we do 
appreciate that it is like training for a race that you might enter, but you don’t know when it 
is going to take place. 
 
Many students are planning to take some subjects forward to post-16 courses.  It is vital 
that you keep on top of these subjects in particular, indeed some of the post-16 providers 
are contacting students/parents directly to inform them that they may provide some 
transition work for them to look at over the summer. 
 
Please be assured that we are working hard to make the situation as easy as possible for our 
students in these unprecedented circumstances.  We will continue to update you as and 
when we have any further guidance. 
 
The grades and data from GO 4 Schools will be switched off for Year 11 this week, do not be 
alarmed by this, we are just preparing for any likely instructions from the exam boards. 
 
Best wishes from all at Church Stretton School. 
 
Dr Wood 
Deputy Headteacher 
 
  

mailto:admin@csschool.co.uk
http://www.churchstretton.shropshire.sch.uk/


 
Shrewsbury Road, Church Stretton     Telephone 01694 722209 

Shropshire, SY6 6EX           E admin@csschool.co.uk 

www.churchstretton.shropshire.sch.uk 

 

Headteacher: Mr J Parr BA Hons 

 
Appendix: Exams FAQ: 
 
1. Did exams need to be cancelled? 
From Friday 20 March, all educational settings are closed to everyone except the children of 
critical workers and vulnerable children. 
 
The coronavirus outbreak is expected to continue having a significant impact on the 
education system, and the country, for months to come. Therefore exams have been 
cancelled now to give pupils, parents, and teachers certainty, and enable schools and 
colleges to focus on supporting vulnerable children and the children of key workers. 
 
2. What will happen to those who have already done some non-exam assessment? 
The calculated grade process will take into account a range of evidence including, for 
example, non-exam assessment and mock results, and the approach will be standardised 
between schools and colleges. Ofqual, the independent qualifications regulator, is working 
urgently with the exam boards to set out proposals for how this process will work and will be 
talking to teachers’ representatives before finalising an approach, to ensure that the 
approach taken is as fair as possible. 
 
3. How will you address the fact that students from disadvantaged backgrounds are more 
likely to have their grades under-predicted? 
We are not awarding students their predicted grades. Ofqual, will develop a fair and robust 
process that takes into account a broad range of evidence, including teacher assessment and 
prior attainment. Ofqual will make every effort to ensure that the process agreed does not 
disadvantage any particular group of students. 
 
Pupils who do not feel their calculated grade reflects their performance will have the 
opportunity to sit an exam, as soon as is reasonably possible after schools and colleges open 
again. 
 
4. Will all students get their predicted grade? 
No, we know that simply using predicted grades would not be fair to all students. The 
calculated grade will take into account teachers’ assessment of the likely grade as well as 
other factors such as prior attainment, so students’ final grades will not necessarily reflect 
their predicted grades. 
 
5. Will schools be using mock exam results as a barometer for results – and is this fair on 
students as they did not know at the time these would be used as their final mark? 
Mock exam results will be one of the pieces of evidence that will be taken into account in this 
process, alongside other factors. Ofqual will ensure schools are provided with clear guidance 
on how to do this fairly and robustly. 
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6. Will the past performance of the school be taken into account when devising the 
calculated grade? 
Ofqual will consider carefully how to ensure the process is as fair as possible, which is likely 
to include considering measures that reflect how much progress a student would have been 
likely to have made at the school they are attending. 
 
7. Is this an entirely new system? 
Exam boards have experience of using moderated teacher assessment to award grades to a 
number of students, such as those who fall ill immediately before an exam. Ofqual will draw 
on this experience when developing the process to be used this year. 
 
8. How will schools/colleges cope with the burden of putting on an atypical exam season? 
We recognise that exams are a stressful time for schools and colleges. We will set out in due 
course the steps we will be taking to minimise this burden. 
 
9. Will universities/colleges/sixth forms accept these calculated grades? 
The calculated grades awarded will be formal grades, with the same status as grades 
awarded in any other year. 
 
University representatives have already confirmed that they expect universities to be flexible 
and do all they can to support students and ensure they can progress to higher education. 
 
10. What if I am unhappy with my grade? 
We will work closely with Ofqual and awarding organisations to ensure candidates are 
awarded a fair grade that recognises the work they have put in. If a student does not believe 
the correct process has been followed in their case they will be able to appeal on that basis. 
In addition, if they do not feel their calculated grade reflects their performance, they will 
have the opportunity to sit an exam, as soon as is reasonably possible after schools and 
colleges open again. Students will also have the option to sit their exams in summer 2021. 
 
11. Will there be an opportunity to take exams this year if a student is unhappy with their 
grade? 
We recognise that some students may feel disappointed that they have not been able to sit 
their exams. If they do not feel their calculated grade reflects their performance, they will 
have the opportunity to sit an exam, as soon as is reasonably possible after schools and 
colleges open again. Students will also have the option to sit their exams in summer 2021. 
 
12. What about private candidates or home educated students? 
We will work closely with the independent regulator of qualifications, Ofqual, to explore 
options for awarding grades to private candidates, including home educated students. 
13. Can private centres run GCSEs/A levels if they chose to do so? 
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No. Exam boards will not be issuing papers for this summer’s GCSE, AS and A levels so there 
will not be the opportunity to sit them at any centre. 
 
14. Does this mean every exam in every module in every subject being cancelled, or will a 
limited number go ahead at GCSE and/or A level? 
Exam boards will not be issuing papers for this summer’s GCSE, AS and A levels so there will 
not be the opportunity to sit them in any subject. 
 
15. What about vocational and technical qualifications? 
No exams will be taking place in schools and colleges this summer. 
 
There is a very wide range of different vocational and technical qualifications as well as 
other academic qualifications for which students were expecting to sit exams this summer. 
These are offered by a large number of awarding organisations, and have differing 
assessment approaches – in many cases students will already have completed modules or 
non-exam assessment which could provide evidence to award a grade. We are encouraging 
these organisations to show the maximum possible flexibility and pragmatism to ensure 
students are not disadvantaged. Ofqual is working urgently with the sector to explore 
options and we will work with them to provide more details shortly. 
 
16. Will parents be required to educate their children while they are off school? 
We are completely committed to ensuring that every child receives the best education 
possible and will be working with the BBC and others to provide resources for children to 
access while at home. 
 
17. What if have started my coursework but it is not finished? 
Exam boards will provide advice on this to schools and colleges as soon as possible. 
 
Points 18-21 are for Year 13 students so have been deleted from this list. 
 
22. Are iGCSEs and the International Baccalaureate also cancelled? 
We are making clear to all awarding organisations that no exams should go ahead in schools 
and colleges in England this year. 
 
23. How will colleges, sixth-forms, universities cope with the fact that these students will 
have missed out on some of their education? 
These are extraordinary circumstances. We are working with schools, sixth forms, colleges 
and universities to ensure that we do everything we can to best help students prepare for 
and progress to the next stage of their education. 
 
24. Might the exams be reinstated if the coronavirus (COVID-19) is not as bad as expected? 
No, the decision has been taken to cancel all exams this summer. 
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